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(U)  This Infrastructure Intelligence Note provides the Department of Homeland Security’s perspective on 
the 13 February 2007 statement from al-Qa‘ida senior leader Ayman al-Zawahiri.  (The Infrastructure 
Intelligence Note replaces the Private Sector Note as HITRAC’s method of sharing time sensitive 
information with State, local, and tribal governments and the private sector.)  
 
(U)  Attention: Federal Departments and Agencies, State Homeland Security Advisors, State Emergency 
Managers, State and Local Fusion Centers, Law Enforcement, Tribal Governments, Information Sharing and 
Analysis Centers, and the Sector Coordinating Councils. 
 
(U)  Distribution Notice: Requests for further dissemination must be approved by the DHS Office of 
Intelligence and Analysis, Production Management Division, at IA.PM@hq.dhs.gov. 
 

(U)  Ayman Al-Zawahiri Statement Reviews Events 
of the Past Year 
 
(U//FOUO)  Al-Qa‘ida second-in-command Ayman al-Zawahiri’s 13 February 2007 
video statement, “Tremendous Lessons and Events in the Year 1427 AH” (the Islamic 
year ending in January 2007), calls for Muslim unity and gives his views on issues 
such as U.S. foreign policy and domestic politics, the Middle East, and Islamic jihad.  
The statement—his third this year—makes no specific threats against the Homeland, 
but advocates continuing jihad against the United States and its allies—particularly in 
Afghanistan and Iraq. 
 
(U//FOUO)  DHS has no credible, specific intelligence that al-Qa‘ida or its affiliates are 
planning imminent attacks against the Homeland. 
 
(U)  Reporting Notice: 
 
(U)  DHS encourages recipients of this document to report information concerning suspicious or criminal 
activity to the local FBI Joint Terrorism Task Force and the National Operation Center (NOC).  The FBI 
regional phone numbers can be found online at http://www.fbi.gov/contact/fo/fo.htm, and the NOC can be 
reached by telephone at 202-282-8101 or by e-mail at NOC.Common@dhs.gov.  For information affecting 
the private sector and critical infrastructure, contact the National Infrastructure Coordinating Center 
(NICC), a sub-element of the NOC.  The NICC can be reached by telephone at 202-282-9201 or by e-mail 
at NICC@dhs.gov.  When available, each report submitted should include the date, time, location, type of 
activity, number of people and type of equipment used for the activity, the name of the submitting company 
or organization, and a designated point of contact. 
 
(U)  For comments or questions related to the content or dissemination of this document please contact the 
DHS/I&A Production Management staff at IA.PM@hq.dhs.gov. 
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